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(Circular No.27/18)

To

Secretaries of all daughter Lodges
Dear Sir and Brother,

It has come to our notice that as a general practice, in most of the Lodges "Charge
in the North East" in the first degree split in two parts and is delivered by two
brethren.

This is a very important Charge and it should be delivered in a manner as to have
an everlasting impression on the Candidate. As such proper care should be
exercised while delivering the charge like proper diction and clarity and most
important the charge should be delivered by one Brother only, except the part of
Junior Deacon.

Please ensure the proper compliance with the above stated practice.

This circular should be read in toto in the First Rising of the next Regular
Meeting.

With best wishes

Yours fraternally

AJAY BHARGAVA
Grand Secretary

Copy to: Regional Grand Secretary, RGL of EI/NI/SI/WI



